



Peter Dee <pdee@mavrolaw.com>

Fwd: moving forward

Anthony Savini <asavini@gmail.com>

To: Peter Dee <pdee@mavrolaw.com>

----- Forwarded message -----

From: **Andrew Pascal** <percival21@gmail.com>

Date: Sat, Jul 7, 2012 at 1:37 PM

Subject: moving forward

To: Anthony Savini <asavini@gmail.com>

Cc: James Sprattley <jmichael21@gmail.com>

anthony -

i believe we have a fundamental difference in our outlook for this project at the moment. i would like to remind you that you were the one that halted production on the 26th of june when you refused to answer repeated phone calls, texts and emails. we did not hear from you until the 30th and only then, it was to inform us of your desire to start contract negotiations and to accuse james and me of stealing the project.

i don't know if you still believe this or not, so our denial would likely mean nothing.

your lack of response has, in essence, stopped production as we have been unable to get answers or make decisions without you. so far, it has cost us (and continues to cost us):

- the use of our graphic designer to design our poster (she can no longer work on the project, as other, better paying jobs have taken her time)
- the ability to book cheaper flights/hotel rooms for gencon
- valuable time planning and coordinating our efforts for gencon

further, you have chosen to continue work on the trailers, despite our attempts to help you find an editor, someone who could help make the work move quicker and alleviate you of the pressure of putting these trailers together. we will continue to offer a helping hand, but you have to tell us what you need.

as stated, you requested to start the formalities of a creating a contract that would protect you. this despite an

almost year long, non-written verbal agreement between you, me and james which states that:

- this project will not and cannot continue without all 3 of us.
- revenue was to be shared 50/50 between west paw and and iconoscope (meaning you get 50%, james and i share 50%).
- any and all creative and production decisions that 2 parties disagree on would be made by whatever decision the 3rd party would decide on.

this agreement has, so far, worked quite well until suddenly it did not. so you are correct in wanting to formalize the agreement with a signed contract. it is time we do so.

put it simply, your behavior these past 2 weeks has been strange and your accusations hurtful. whether or not you truly believe that james and i would steal from you is now your business. i have tried in vain to have a conversation with you about all this, but to no avail. i had hoped that by reaching out to you to start the contract talks would facilitate a conversation, but your latest response to the last email i sent has made it clear that now, suddenly, contracts can wait.

to that extent, i propose that you do what you feel you need to do with the trailers. james and i will continue to work on getting us to gencon. we will take care of the kickstarter and booking rooms and flights. james will be here in NYC from july 14-19 and again in august a week before gencon. when james is here, we need to talk about what we want in the contracts and have an agreement in place so that when he returns, all we need to do is sign the papers.

i must emphasize that i will not go to gencon without a signed contract.

yours,

andrew